
James P. Vondale, Director 
Automotive Safety Office 
Environmental & Safety Engineering 

Fairlane Plaza South 
330 Town Center Drive 
Dearborn. MI 48126-2738 USA 

December 15, 2006 

Mr. Daniel C. Smith 
Associate Administrator for Safety Assurance 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
400 Seventh Street, S.W., Room 5321 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

Subject: Amendment to Land Rover's Notification Letter for Recall No. 6016 
Certain 2005-2006 Discovery LR3 Vehicles - Petrol Fuel Tanks 

Land Rover is updating this letter to revise the end date of the recall and the number of involved 
vehicles. Land Rover has learned that the interim containment actions that were the original 
basis for the end date of the recall were not 100% effective. As such, Land Rover has decided to 
extend the recall to the date of the permanent corrective actions implemented by the fuel tank 
assembly supplier. 

lnformation in the Part 573.6 (c) (2) section is being revised to provide information concerning the 
scope of the affected vehicles. Information in the Part 573.6 (c) (3) section is being revised to 
provide the number of supplemental involved vehicles. lnformation in the Part 573.6 (c) (8) 
section is being revised to provide the owner notification timing for the supplemental vehicles. 
Finally, information in the Part 573.6 (c) (1 1) section is being revised to provide a revised recall 
number to simplify Land Rover's administration of the supplement to this recall. 

Sincerely, 
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ATTACHMENT 

49 CFR Part 573 - DEFECT INFORMATION REPORT 
Recall B016 - Certain 2005-2006 Model Year Discoverv LR3 Vehicles - Petrol Fuel Tanks 

Pursuant to Part 573 of Title 49 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Defect and Noncompliance 
Reports, Land Rover submits the following information concerning a safety recall action that it is 
voluntarily initiating. 

573.6 (c) (2) - Potentiallv Affected Vehicles 

Certain 2005-2006 model year LR3 petrol vehicles built at the Solihull (UK) Assembly Plant from 
July 1, 2004, through September 28,2005, VIN range SALAA25425A000360 to 
SALAG25456A359153, are potentially affected. 

573.6 (c) (3) -- Estimated Population of Vehicles Potentially Affected 

Originally 17,256 vehicles and a supplementary 6,116 vehicles in the United States and 
Federalized Territories. 

573.6 (c) (8) Service Program 

Land Rover plans to notify owners of the supplemental vehicles during the week of 
January 29,2007. 

573.6 (c) (1 1) -- Recall Number 

Land Rover has assigned recall number PO01 to this supplemental action. 


